APPROVED MINUTES OF THE VILLAGE OF UNIONVILLE COUNCIL BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON MARCH 28, 2022

President Matt Prime called the Budget Public Hearing to order at 7:00 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Present: Jeff Anker, Andrew Armstead, John Katnik, Matt Prime, Jon Townsend, and Dave

VanHove.

Council Absent: Vickie Balzer.

Others Present: Clerk Jessica VanHove, Treasurer Leila Rish, and Police Chief Bill Owens.

Guests: 1 Village Resident

<u>PUBLIC COMMENT:</u> A Village resident, who was present at the meeting, inquired if the Village taxes will be increasing. Trustee Katnik explained that the Village cannot increase the taxes anymore as the State caps how many mills the Village can assess their residents and the Village is currently at the max. Trustee VanHove explained that in the Year-End meeting that will follow the public hearing, the board will vote on the millage rates that the Village will assess for the 2022-2023 fiscal year. The presented proposed budget reflects 2 mils for street and sidewalk maintenance, repair and construction, which is a 1 mill reduction from previous years. The resident was satisfied with the clarification.

No other public comment received.

<u>ADJOURN:</u> Motion by Katnik, second by Townsend to close the Budget Public Hearing @ 7:06 pm. 6 Yeas. 0 Nays. 1 Absent. Motion carried.

Village Clerk Jessica VanHove